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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Welcome to the June 2022 issue of the Philippine Journal of 
Pathology. I commend the editorial staff for their unending 
efforts and aspiration to be able to regularly publish quality 
and peer-reviewed articles. 

The Board of Governors of the Philippine Society of Patholo-
gists would like to encourage our junior and regular members 
to come up with scholarly research and fascinating case 
reports and series. Let us show our neighboring Asian 
countries and the world that the Filipinos are capable of 
generating quality research material. 

Let us help sustain this journal by consistently submitting 
articles for peer-review and eventual publication in our 
very own platform. The Philippine Society of Pathologists 
will always support the endeavor of the PJP editorial team 
in achieving its goal of serving as the official platform for 
publication of articles related to Pathology and Laboratory 
Medicine. 

Join us in proving the world that the Filipinos can deliver 
high-caliber and timely publication. 

Mabuhay tayong lahat!

Alan T. Koa, MD, FPSP
President, Philippine Society of Pathologists, Inc.


